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Glen Arbor Parks and Recreation Commission 

July 12, 2019 Meeting

 Minutes

Jim Fowler called the meeting to order at 10:10a.m and Commissioners recited the Pledge of 
Allegiance. The Minutes were approved.

Present:  Jim Fowler, Kelly Ciolek, Jim Munson, Rick Schanhals, Paul Walters, Celeste Crouch,
    Ron Calsbeek called in to give his reports by  by phone

Public Comments:  Kelly reported that she received a call from a park user asking whether smoking 
was permitted at the park.  Kelly told that smoking was not allowed. 

OLD BUSINESS

Leelanau School – Ron reported that there has been no contact with the Leelanau School

Park Report – 
Rick reported that Klaus wanted to meet with the Commission to discuss the Five Year Plan 
in July. The Commission members decided to invite Klaus to come to the July Commission 
meeting scheduled for July 10.Commissioners voted that the name of the Park will be The 
Glen Arbor Park. The meeting time for the July 10 meeting was changed to 9:30.
– 7 hard rollers need to be ordered
– The tennis hitting wall has been ordered and will come in at under 7,000.00
-    Stronger basketball nets need to be ordered
– Contractors will be coming to fix the sway back bench swing and to reinforce the stability 

of the pickle ball tables
– Trash cans and camerasfor the park have been ordered
– Commission members did not want to use the two huge signs Glen Arbor signs which have 

now become available with the removal of the electronic sign.
–
Tennis Tournament - 
 -105 T-shirts will be ordered for the tennis tournament. The shirts will have one small circle 
  logo with three colors.
– Rick offered to put together a Google document for the commission members to sign up for 

work duty to help Jim F.with the tennis tournament
– Jim F. reported that 80 players have signed up for the tournament to date
– 25.00 worth of Cherry Republic products will be awarded to winners in each division. There



will be 20 individual players awarded products altogether. 
– Box lunches will be provided to players on Sat. only.
– There will be no bleachers set up for the tournament
– One tent needs to be ordered from the hardware store for shade for the tennis tournament
– The Gretzmas donated another tent which for the tennis tournament 

-

 In a motion, the Park members unanimously approved the 4th Annual Pumpkin Festival scheduled for 
the Glen Arbor Park on Oct. 19, 2019.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10a.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Wed. July 10 at 9:30 a.m. in the Township Meeting Room.


